MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE
CITY OF COOS BAY URBAN RENEWAL AGENCY

July 15, 2014

The minutes of the proceedings of the City of Coos Bay Urban Renewal Agency, held at 7 p.m.
in the Council Chambers at City Hall, 500 Central Avenue, Coos Bay, Oregon.

Those Attending

Those present were Chair Mark Daily and Board Members Brian Bowers, Jennifer Groth,
Stephanie Kramer, Thomas Leahy, Crystal Shoji, and Mike Vaughan. City staff present were
City Manager Rodger Craddock, City Attorney Nate McClintock, Finance Director Susanne
Baker, Deputy Finance Director Amy Kinnaman, Library Director Sami Pierson, Community
Development Director Eric Day, Public Works Director Jim Hossley, Wastewater Project
Engineer Jennifer Wirsing, Fire Chief Mark Anderson, and Police Chief Gary McCullough.

Flag Salute

Chair Daily opened the meeting and asked North Bend City Councilor Timm Slater to lead the
Agency and assembly in the salute to the flag.

Public Comments

Ralph Mohr, Coos Bay: expressed support for the Council’s recent no smoking ban at the Coos
Bay Public Library.

Consent Calendar

Chair Daily reviewed the consent calendar which consisted of 3a: approval of the minutes of
June 3, 2014; 3b: acceptance of the May 2014 URA combined cash report, and 3c: acceptance
of the June 2014 URA combined cash report. Board Member Shoji moved to approve the
consent calendar approving the minutes of June 3, 2014, and accepting the May and June 2014
combined cash reports. Board Member Groth seconded the motion which passed with Chair
Daily and Board Members Bowers, Groth, Kramer, Leahy, Shoji, and Vaughan voting aye.

New Business

Chair Daily requested “New Business” be added to the agenda for all future Urban Renewal
Agency meetings aiso requested the Agency regularly meet on the first and third Tuesdays of
each month. It was the consensus of the Agency to add “New Business” as an agenda item
and for the Agency to meet regularly on the first and third Tuesday of each month.

Hollering Place Disposition and Development Agreement

City Manager Rodger Craddock provided the Agency with a brief history on the Hollering Place
property. On October 15, 2013, the Agency authorized the City Manager to enter into
negotiations with the Confederated Tribe of Coos, Lower Umpqua and Siuslaw Indians (Tribe)
regarding their proposal to build a three story resort with guest rooms, upscale restaurant,
meeting rooms, conference facilities, spa, and a parking area on the lower portion of the
property along with a visitor's center/cultural museum on the bluff-top portion of the property,
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